
03/05/2024 

HB2803 
Proponent 
WriƩen Only 

 

Chairman Carpenter and Members of the House Federal & State Affairs CommiƩee, 

I am submiƫng my tesƟmony in support of HB2803.  I strongly support the state of Kansas having the 
authority to push back against unlawful and/or unconsƟtuƟonal federal gun acts.  The state of Kansas 
should not be required to assist the federal government to enforce unconsƟtuƟonal or unlawful acts 
against righƞul gun owners.  The US ConsƟtuƟon clearly states in the 2nd Amendment the right for gun 
ownership.  One area I would suggest the commiƩee pay close aƩenƟon to is any language that is 
subject to opinion that deems a person a threat.  Make sure there are specific in wriƟng parameters that 
are clearly spelled out.  I am not a lawyer but take a close look at the noted Chapter 21 arƟcles 57, 58, 
and 63 of the Kansas Statutes Annotated.  With the state of the country, don’t leave anything to chance.  
Take this opportunity to strengthen 2A gun ownership in the state of Kansas and push back on unlawful 
acts of the federal government.  Again, I am voicing my support for bill HB2803. 

 

Respecƞully, 

BreƩ Anderson 
Republican Precinct CommiƩeeman 
Sedgwick County 


